
SUMMARY OF CITIZEN PARTICIPATION PROCESS  
 2021 NATIONAL HOUSING TRUST FUND ALLOCATION PLAN 

 
 
 
AHFA completed the Citizen Participation process for the Draft 2021 National Housing Trust Fund Plan 
(HTF Plan) on August 20, 2020.  However, AHFA received a comment after the commenting period 
deadline and incorporated that change into a 2nd Draft 2021 National Housing Trust Fund Plan. The 
subsequent change was presented during the public hearing for the State of Alabama’s Program Year 2021 
One-Year Annual Action Plan for CDBG, ESG, HOPWA, HOME and HTF programs held on February 18, 
2021.     
 
In accordance with the Citizen Participation Process, a notice of public hearing and the 30-day public 
commenting period for the State of Alabama’s Program Year 2021 One-Year Annual Action Plans for 
CDBG, ESG, HOPWA, HOME and HTF Programs was published in the Birmingham News newspaper 
and posted on ADECA’s and AHFA’s websites at www.adeca.alabama.gov and www.ahfa.com. Emails of 
the draft Plan’s availability was sent to interested parties, requesting that they submit oral comments at the 
public hearing or written comments regarding the proposed Plans no later than March 22, 2021. The public 
hearing was held remotely/virtually via a WebEx conference call on February 18, 2021. No comments were 
received on the 2nd Draft 2021 National Housing Trust Fund Allocation Plan.  
 
The 2021 National Housing Trust Fund Allocation Plan is available for review at the following AHFA 
website link:  https://www.ahfa.com/multifamily/multifamily-programs/housing-trust-fund 
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